YourSpace AGM Held at Te Thistle Monday 1st June 2015

Thank you all for coming along to the AGM.  It was a pleasure to see you all and hear your idea's about how YourSpace will progress into the future.
I handed out our Celebrating YourSpace leaflet.  I have put this on the Web Site if anyone would like another copy or re refer to it at a later date, it will be in our meetings page in due course.
For YourSpace Monday meetings, as from September. As explained The Oasis are not changing the offer of reducing rental charges and will be invoicing me full rent as from September.  I have been told by their Project Manager  that the group will have to increase in number and a plan devised on how we can pay the required rent.  This gave me no option but to seek alternative venues.  With the help of Roger, at Carers Gloucestershire, I have been exploring some alternative venues and have come up with 3 choices.  We all had a look at these prospective venues.  Hopefully we are all in agreement that St Marks Goldfoot House in Griffiths Avenue is the most suitable.  Thank you to those who have volunteered to come along with me on Thursday 4th June at 4pm to view and discuss terms with the Manager.  This is a communal room in Sheltered Housing, run by Cheltenham Borough  Homes.  They are happy to house us free of charge.  As discussed we have the opportunity to have another Monday in the month, due to the kind offer from Ian, who is happy to lead the group in my absence.  Thank you Ian.  Hopefully this will be accepted by Goldfoot House too.

We have now secured a venue for our monthly Thursday morning meetings.  This will be at Hesters Way Baptist Church.  Again another free venue.  However I think it would be a nice idea to keep it as a tea/coffee and chat morning, with some cakes, biscuits or fruit and then a donation can be made to the Church.  The Minister Andrew Cox will be opening up for us, so no key available.

A Membership Scheme was discussed.  This was something I had put forward as an idea to raise funds for rent at Oasis.  This is not so important now so it was agreed that we don't peruse for the time being.
Social events was very popular subject with lots of ideas put forward.  Going to the Cinema, a dance evening, bar b que, visit to the forest of dean, walks, mindfulness meditation session, skittles evening, plus some more.  These types of events take some organising.  It will probably be best to discuss in more detail at a later date.  However we have had an offer of an organised evening so we will keep folks posted on that and a big thank you to Rebecca for her kind offer to see if she can organise this before September.  I am happy to look for a Christmas Meal alternative to the Bank House.
I asked if anyone knows of any organisations that we can connect with to please put them forward.  I will be meeting with the Independence Trust to see if we can use their resources, plus I have obtained lots of info on the Charlie Waller Memorial Trust and connected with one of their members in Cheltenham.  I have also spoken to Barnet DA Group facilitator who has provided some really good ideas.

I put forward the idea of forming a small "sub group".  We all agreed this to be something that would benefit the group.  I will sort out a date in September so we can come together and discuss getting some of the "social " idea's off the ground and think about how the YourSpace Meetings could be re structured in some way to incorporate an evening when we could have a guest speaker, listen to some favourite music or bring along a book poem or quote that we find is particularly interesting or personally helpful.  I think that as the group has evolved over the years I have come to a point where I have no need to share, but I really enjoy the spontaneity and challenge of discussion regarding some of the difficult issues we face so would welcome a change.  However this is all of our group not just mine so it would be good to discuss more at the sup meeting. 
Minutes by Ruth

10 attendees

1 apology
